Joint Statement

2017 OHCHR Minorities Fellowship Programme (MFP)
Agenda Item 5. Minority youth as agents of change for peace and

stability

Mr Chairperson, distinguished delegates, representatives of civil society organisations:
My name is Mariya Salim, I am from India representing the Muslim minority community. I am speaking on behalf of the 13 other minority rights defenders who are currently participating in the annual OHCHR Minorities Fellowship Programme 2017. With me today are my co-fellows from Afghanistan, Georgia, Israel, Jordan, Kosovo, Kyrgyzstan, Latvia, Myanmar, Nepal, Spain, Sudan, Tajikistan and the Russian Federation. My colleagues represent the Hazara, Ukrainian, Palestinian, Bahai, Ashkali, Uyghur, Russian, Karen, Dalit, Roma, Christian, Pamirian and German minorities respectively. 
It is not every day Mr Chairperson that people belonging to minorities from across the world are able to gather at a forum such as this and voice the concerns of their communities and the marginalisation and discrimination faced by them, to the international community. For this opportunity we are grateful.
The Programme was launched in 2005 and aims to give persons belonging to national or ethnic, religious and linguistic minorities an opportunity to gain knowledge on the UN human rights system in general and minority rights in particular. Since its inception, around 140 minority youth from over 60 countries have benefitted from it. Ms. Rita Izsák-Ndiaye, the last UN Special Rapporteur on Minority Rights Issues and now member of the UN Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and Mr. Saro Piagbara, a former fellow from Nigeria is currently serving as a member of the Board of Trustees of the UN Voluntary fund for Indigenous Peoples are an alumni of the Programme. In this 10th Session of the Forum alone, we have three former fellows leading the discussions as panellists.
Mr Chair, it’s only been 3 weeks since we arrived in Geneva but I can tell you with certainty that going through the Fellowship Programme has widened our perspectives, strengthened our skills and broadened our horizons. 
Mr Chair We would like to acknowledge the involvement and inputs of several other UN agencies, such as the UNHCR, UNITAR, ILO, UNDP, UNESCO, UNICEF and UN Women, as well the many Geneva-based civil society organizations and NGOs, and other international and regional bodies (e.g. EU Permanent Mission to the UN) who enriched this course with their experience and expertise. 
Mr Chair, we are equally grateful to the Governments of Austria, Brazil, Canada, Croatia, Mexico, Peru, Singapore, Slovenia and Russia and Canada who continuously provide both financial and moral support to the Programme. 
Mr Chair, drawing from the skills, knowledge and information we gained from the Programme and the networks that we have established, we, the cohort of the 2017 Minorities Fellowship Programme will continue to strive to be agents of change for peace and stability within our communities.
As Nelson Mandela rightly said, “For to be free is not merely to cast off one's chains, but to live in a way that respects and enhances the freedom of others”.

Thank you Mr Chair

